
Friday, March 5, 2021

NEWS & NOTES
CEC's weekly newsletter to keep you informed.

Please be sure to spread the word and feel free to share this newsletter!
If there is any news you wish to add or include, please email news@conwell-egan.org. 

We encourage you to keep your contact information (including e-mail address) up to date so
that you continue to receive important CEC news and information. Please call our Main Office
at 215-945-6200 Ext. 400 to report any changes to your contact information.

CEC is proud to officially welcome Mrs. Jenny Diamond as the new Director of
Guidance! Mrs. Diamond most recently served as a School Counselor, working

specifically with Juniors, at CEC for the past 2 years and holds a Masters degree in
Counseling Psychology from Holy Family University.

Join us in welcoming her in her new role!
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https://online.factsmgt.com/aid
https://conwell-egan.org/admissions-events
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FROM THE OFFICE OF THE PRINCIPAL

Easter Week Calendar Update
 
Friday, March 26 – “A” Day students in person; “B” Day student virtual
Monday, March 29 – Teacher Professional Development Day; no classes for students
Tuesday, March 30 – Principal’s Holiday; no classes for students
Wednesday, March 31 – Bishop’s Holiday; no classes for students
Thursday, April 1 – Monday, April 5  – School closed for Easter Holiday
 
We urge students to take this additional time off to catch up on any necessary work
with the third quarter coming to an end on Friday, April 9. Please communicate with
your teachers and be proactive! Aside from this opportunity to play catch-up, we are
hopeful that this time will also allow everyone to relax and prepare themselves for the
final stretch of the school year.
 
We will be sending an update out soon regarding our upcoming Spring events (Spirit
Night, Prom, etc.). Thank you for your patience during such a highly stressful time. We
are working hard to help ensure this Spring will be a memorable one, especially for our
senior class.

Mr. Matthew Fischer '04
Principal
mfischer@conwell-egan.org



FROM THE OFFICE OF STUDENT LIFE

FATHERS CLUBFATHERS CLUB

Fathers club is looking for a few goodFathers club is looking for a few good
CEC fathers!CEC fathers! The CEC Fathers Club's mission is
to deliver a more rewarding high school
experience for our students. Father's Club
participates in several scheduled activities during
a typical school year: 

- Serving food and beverages during dances
- Setting up the Spirit Night mural framework

- Preparing dinner for Spirit Night volunteers
- Serving breakfast and lunch during the school's craft shows sponsored by LACE

And every year we seek to generate new activities, such as serving hot chocolate after
the Christmas Concert and conducting community outreach projects.

Interested? Send an e-mail to Rob Sims at cecfathersclub@gmail.com. Or attend our
March meeting - we're planning to meet outside of the high school on Tuesday, March
9th at 7:30 pm, near the new Turf Field (weather permitting).

FROM THE OFFICE OF ADMISSIONS

FINANCIAL AID
Financial Aid applications for the 2021-
2022 school year are now open!

CEC utilizes one, comprehensive
financial aid application available online
via FACTS.

Visit https://online.factsmgt.com/aid to apply online.
After completing their application, families will be provided options (mail, fax, or online
upload) for submitting their supporting tax documents (most recent tax return; FACTS
will contact families who do not file a tax return to confirm what documents they need to
provide).
2021-2022 application is now open and awards are given on a rolling basis
$35 application fee per family
Requires supporting documentation (most recent tax return)
For more information, call 215-945-6200 ext. 410.

Mrs. Kate Rice '04
Director of Admissions
krice@conwell-egan.org
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Click here to learn more.Click here to learn more.

FROM THE COUNSELING CENTER

Reminders for the senior class:
A copy of all acceptance letters and
scholarships letters should be brought
down to the Counseling Center.
Mark down in Naviance where you were
accepted and your reported outcome.
You can do this by using the down arrow
in Colleges you're applying to. 
IMPORTANT: Check with your colleges
on their FASFA deadline. Every college
has a different deadline. 
Scholarships: keep a look out for emails
regarding scholarships as well as refer to the word doc on the website: https://conwell-
egan.org/college-scholarships

Reminders for the junior class:
SAT dates: March 13th, May 8th, and June 5th SAT dates: March 13th, May 8th, and June 5th 
ACT dates: April 17th, June 12th, and July 17th ACT dates: April 17th, June 12th, and July 17th 
* registration deadlines are one month before the testing date. 
You can register for:
SAT here:SAT here: https://collegereadiness.collegeboard.org/sat/register 
ACT here: ACT here: https://www.act.org/content/act/en/products-and-services/the-act/registration.html

Resources for Practice Tests are located on College Board and Khan Academy Resources for Practice Tests are located on College Board and Khan Academy 
https://www.khanacademy.org/https://www.khanacademy.org/

Junior and Sophomore Course Selection meetings with your counselor have begun. PleaseJunior and Sophomore Course Selection meetings with your counselor have begun. Please
come prepared with any questions regarding credits, college majors/choices, and NCAAcome prepared with any questions regarding credits, college majors/choices, and NCAA
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requirements. Parent's please refer to the course catalog on the CEC website for anyrequirements. Parent's please refer to the course catalog on the CEC website for any
questions regarding course descriptions.  questions regarding course descriptions.  

Student Athletes who plan to play a sport in college, please create an account for theStudent Athletes who plan to play a sport in college, please create an account for the
NCAA: NCAA: https://web3.ncaa.org/ecwr3/

Mrs. Jenny Diamond
Director of Guidance
jdiamond@conwell-egan.org

FROM THE OFFICE OF ATHLETICS

Wrestling
Congratulations to Coach Connor and the team for their outstanding performance at the
Southeast Regionals held at Central Dauphin East High School on Saturday, February
27.  The team finished 8th out of the 55 participating schools, and have four wrestlers
advancing to the Super East Regionals  this Saturday, March 6.  The event will be held at
Martz Hall in Pottsville, Pennsylvania.  Congratulations to the following wrestlers who have
advanced:

106 lbs. (Fr.) Steven Harris-3rd Place
113 lbs. (Fr.) Charlie Robson-3rd Place
120 lbs. (Sr.) Ryan Kelly- 4th Place
145 lbs. (So.) Hayden Mann-4th Place

Good Luck to the wrestlers and coaching staff!

Girls Bowling
Congratulations to Coach Donlen and the team on completing a perfect regular season, 8
wins and 0 losses, and finishing in First Place.  The team will host the winner of the 4th place
and 5th place match on the 11th of March.  Good Luck to the team and coach in the playoffs.

Girls Basketball
Congratulations to Coach Brennan and the Lady Eagles for their victories over Archbishop
Ryan 47-32 and Bishop McDevitt 55-22. Brooke McFadden helped lead the Eagles (17
points) to their victory over the Ryan Ragdolls.  Gia Brennan poured in 15 points to lead the

https://web3.ncaa.org/ecwr3/


Eagles in their win over McDevitt.  The team is 7-2 in the Blue Division, and 7-6 overall.  The
team also honored Seniors #15 Isabelle Foy, and #0 Gia Brennan for their 4 year
contributions to the program.  Well done ladies!

Boys Bowling
Coach Jones’ team continues to be highly competitive, and is currently in 4 th Place in the
standings.  The team is 6-5-1 overall, and last week they rolled an outstanding 1019
game.  Congratulations to Theodore Dunn, Vincent Mullins, Bill Kleinfelder, Alex Konyves
and Matthew Coppola on 
their impressive performance.  

Indoor Track
Congratulations to Coach Wurtz and the girls and boys teams on their successes at the
Delaware Valley Track and Field Association Meet at Glen Mills on Friday, the 26th.  The
following members had impressive performances:

Girls
Rachelle Pena First Place-800 Meter Run(time 2:32:59)
Helena Sims Second Place-Shot Put (distance 32’-03”.50)
Kiera Banks Fourth Place-Long Jump (distance 13’-01”)
Emily Capella Fifth Place-Long Jump (distance 12’-05”)

                          Fifth Place-Triple Jump (distance 28’-7.25”)

Boys
Derrick Johnson 4th Place-Shot Put (distance 42’0.25”)

                               5th Place-Triple Jump (distance 38’4”)

The Girls will travel to Glen Mills on Friday, Good Luck Ladies!

Boys Basketball
Coach Bowen’s team continues to battle in every contest.  The squad finished a grueling 4
game stretch falling to West Catholic Prep 53-45, Bishop McDevitt 55-44, Devon Prep 64-54
and St. Joe Prep 54-46.  The team hosts LaSalle on Friday, Archbishop Carroll on the
10th and will finish up with Father Judge on Monday, March 15.  Good Luck Men!

Support CEC Boys
Basketball with their
March Madness raffle
fundraiser! There are only
250 tickets available and
the drawing is set for
March 28. Email
boysbasketball@conwell-
egan.org for tickets!

FROM THE OFFICE OF SCHOOL MINISTRY

The School Ministry Theme for this Lent is "Restoring All Things in
Christ!" We are putting this theme into action in our school through
Theology class Penance Services and various small groups. The
faculty and staff have their own small group "Word of Life" where
they meet to discuss the book "The Four Signs of a Dynamic
Catholic" by Matthew Kelly. 

All students are welcome to join the student small group "Renew"
virtually on Tuesdays at 3:30pm. Students should email Ms.
Bennett for the Zoom link!
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We have begun celebrating our Penance services with Mr. Luby
and Ms. Bennett's classes. Many students have been able to
experience God's mercy and forgiveness in the Sacrament of
Reconciliation.

School Ministry has an Instagram! Follow us @CECSchoolMinistry

In Christ,

Miss Ashley Bennett
School Minister
abennett@conwell-egan.org
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